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Code Enforcement Officer 

The City of Coldstream has a new Code Enforcement 
Officer, George Stewart, who works in partnership with 
the residents in our community.   
 
His duties are to promote and maintain a safe and 
desirable living environment.  He will administer a fair 
and unbiased enforcement program to correct any 
violations of the city’s ordinances.   
 
You can find the ordinances on our website at 
www.coldstreamky.org or contact us by email, phone or 
Facebook if you have more questions. 
 

Kentuckiana Law Enforcement 
 The City of Coldstream also has a contract with a 
Kentuckiana Law Enforcement.  KLE will work to make 
the City of Coldstream a safer and better place to live.  
They will be on the alert for speeders and other traffic 
violations.  The speed limit in the city is 25 mph.  KLE’S 
website is www.kleonline.net.   
 

Waste Management of Kentucky 
If you have a need to contact Waste Management due to 
lack of pickup of recycling or yard waste, you must 
mention that you live in the City of Coldstream.  The 
contract is with the city and Customer Service will not 
recognize your address unless you let them know that you 
live in Coldstream.  If you need further assistance you can 
call 243-7002 and the City Clerk will contact them. 

City-Wide Yard Sales 
The city-wide yard sales are held twice a year on the third 
Saturday of May and September.  The yard sale signs are 
generally put up on the Sunday prior to the weekend of 
the sale. 

 
City Newsletter 

The city council has decided it would be a great 
opportunity to advertise their business in the city’s 
newsletter.  The price for advertising will be per 
newsletter as follows: 
 1/8 page (business card) - $50 

 
Rental Property Registry 

On March 15, 2018, the city council adopted 
Ordinance 18-04 pertaining to Registration of Rental 
Housing Units in the City of Coldstream.  This 
Ordinance provides that the City of Coldstream is 
empowered to require the registration of all rental 
properties located in the City.  For a copy of the 
ordinance and the registry form, you may contact the 
city clerk at (502)243-7002.  
 

TIPS FOR MOWING SEASON 
 It’s that time of year to fertilize your yard, 
dust off your lawn mower and get ready for the 
mowing and growing season.  
 
As you mow, please remember to direct grass 
clippings back towards your lawn and away from 
streets, driveways and sidewalks. 
Growing grass benefits from all the great nutrients 
found in lawn clippings.  
 
Clippings left on impervious surfaces are washed 
down the storm drain and into the closest creek or 
stream. Once there, nature works to decompose the 
grass clippings, and while doing so, depletes the 
oxygen in water which fish and plants need to 
survive. 
 
Keeping grass clippings off of the street and 
sidewalks is a simple thing we can all do to keep 
our city clean and beautiful.  
 
Happy Spring and happy mowing! 

City Council Meetings 
The council meetings are held on the third Thursday 
of the month at 7:00 p.m. at Old National Bank, 
9708 Brownsboro Road.   

 
City Officers 

Mayor 
Kevin Taylor           (502)645-7130  
 



 1/4 page (4.25” x 5.5”)   - $75 
 1/2 page (5.5” x 8.5”)     - $100 
  Full page (8.5” x 11”)    - $175 
Plans have been made for the next edition to be published in 
July. For further information, you may contact the City Clerk 
at 502-243-7002.  
 

 HomeWatch Services 
Going on Vacation and you would like to have an officer 
check on your home while you are away? 
 
Contact the Eighth Division of LMPD at (502)574-2258 
and they will check your home occasionally while you’re 
out of town.  
 
You may also email the city at 
coldstream.homewatch@gmail.com and we will pass 
along this information to Kentuckiana Law Enforcement.  
 

City Clerk 
Gail Sawyer            (502)243-7002               

 
Council Members 
Glenn Busby            (502)494-0035 
Paul Chapman          (502)241-0049 
Troy Colon              (502)395-0306 
Erica Hargis            (502)592-5000 
William Starks        (502)468-7031 
Jerry Valentine       (502)777-5835 
 

Other ways to contact us: 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/coldstreamky/  
Web: www.coldstreamky.org/ 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



April City of Coldstream Activity Report 
 
Please find attached the activity report for the City of Coldstream. Please adhere to all 
posted traffic signs (speed limit, stop, etc.). Summer is here and we’ll see more kids 
playing outside. Please stay alert to your surroundings when driving through the 
neighborhood. 

 


